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ENVIRONMENTAL

Address:

P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr.

Peterborough, Ontario
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Telephone:
(705) 742.7900

(866) 217.7900

Facsimile:

(705) 742.7907

www.cambium-env.com

August 2, 2007

Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources
Permbroke District Office

31 Riverside Dr

Pembroke, Ontario

K8A 8R6

Attn: Ms. Joanna Gaweda
District Planner

Re: Sterilization of Identified Mineral Aggregate Resource
Part of Lots 27 and 28, Concession 9, Geographic Township of South Algona
Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site, Township of Bonnechere Valley
Cambium Ref.: 07-1219-001

Dear Ms. Gaweda,

Thank you for your call yesterday regarding the lands surrounding the Ruby Road waste disposal
site and the owner’s current application to permit the entire property for aggregate extraction. On
behalf of the Township of Bonnechere Valley (the Township), | would also like to thank you for
your continued attention to this matter and for our meeting with you and Mike Dumouchel, MNR
Aggregate Inspector, at the subject property on July 30, 2007. Following Mike Dumouchel’s
conversation with the property owner yesterday morning, the property owner called Township
Councillor Mervin Buckwald to discuss the application and the Township’s interest in the property.
The application was submitted by the current property owner in its current form as a contingency
in the event that the lands are not sold to the Township and in recognition of the Ministry of
Natural Resources (MNR) “grandfathering” deadline for existing aggregate pit permitting.
Assuming the sale of lands does proceed; the application will be modified accordingly for a

reduced extraction area.

The Township and the property owner will continue their discussions regarding the purchase of
the lands to accommodate an increase to the Ruby Road waste disposal site capacity. In the
meantime, the Township will continue to assess the viability of the site expansion and confirm

there are no insurmountable barriers to the proposed undertaking.

The Township is conscious of the identified potential aggregate resources on the subject property
and is seeking to confirm that the MNR does not consider the sterilization of potential mineral
aggregate resources on the lands as an issue of concern. It is the position of the Township that
the proposed land use of waste disposal activities on the subject property will serve a greater
long-term interest versus the extraction of any potential aggregate with the final waste disposal

site. As such, the Township would amend the zoning and Official Plan accordingly.
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August 2, 2007

Therefore, the Township respectfully requests a response from your office regarding sterilization
of the potential aggregate resource as described above. Should you have any questions or

require clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me at (705) 742-7900 ext. 202.

CAMBIUM Best regards,

ENVIRONMENTAL

Address: Cambium Environmental Inc.

P.O. Box 325
Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. m’_”

Peterborough, Ontario

K93 6x4 { John egbiens, P.Eng.
resident

Telephone:

(705) 742.7900 JPDl/jpd

(866) 217.7900
Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin; Township of Bonnechere Valley
Mr. Mike Dumochel, Ministry of Natural Resources

Facsimile: ) . . " I
Z:\Projects\1200 to 1399\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\2007-08-02 LTR Request for MNR Position on MAR Sterilization.docx

(705) 742.7907

www.cambium-env.com

07-1219-001 Page 2



Ministry of Ministére des
Natural Resources Richesses naturelles
31 Riverside Drive

Pembroke, ON

K8A 8R6

August 17, 2007 _

Cambium Environmental ‘ M o s nans
PO Box 325 | b
Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr. | proiect Numd
Peterborough, ON N

K9J 6X4 .
srward To:
af‘ihfﬂ

i
. H
Mr. Desbiens: [ e RPN
P had SIRIOVE Es‘a»e:am‘
i i
¥

Subject: Use of Mineral'Aggregate Resource, Potential Rezoning
Pt. Lot 27, 28, Con.9, Geographic Township of South Algona

Bonnechere Valley : :.f, '

In response to your letter of August 2, 2007, requesting comments with respect to the '
Township’s position regarding possible future land use at the above referenced lands, the
Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) offers the following comments.

The MNR does no oppose the theoretical use of a portion of the above property for waste
disposal. The MNR would not oppose a rezoning of the property from EM in the short term,
provided that the permitted uses in the rezoned area include exiraction of aggregate, any
accessory uses and structures associated with extraction. In this way the landowner could
continue to pursue the licensing of the entire area in the interim. The Aggregate License could
be amended to reduce the exiraction area once the Township establishes that no other barriers
exist for the municipal project, and purchases the area required for waste disposal.

Alternatively, the Township could hold off on any re-designation and rezoning until these further
details are known.

The preference is that the Township continue the necessary assessments to ensure that there
are no significant barriers to the project and to determine how much area on the property would
be necessary for the waste facility, attenuation area, etc in order to rezone the appropriate
amount of land.

We trust this information is useful for the purposes of your project. Please contact me with any
questions or comments at 613-732-5522 or Joanna.gaweda @ ontario.ca.

oere

&JK______,

/ s Joanna Gaweda
" District Planner
Pembroke District
/ig )
c. Corporation of the Township of Bonnechere Valley
Terrence Dwyer, 175 Sheahan Road, R.R.2, Douglas, ON. K0J 1S0
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(866) 217.7900
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(705) 742.7907
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January 11, 2008

Ministy or Environment
2430 Don Reid Dr.
Ottawa, Ontario

K1H 1E1

Attn: Marc LeSieur, Senior Environmental Officer
Ottawa District Office

Re: Request for Information Relating to Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process
Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001

Dear Mr. LeSieur,

The Township of Bonnechere Valley (Township) has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in
accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA). This
regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites whereby select waste projects are deemed
exempt from Part Il of the EAA if the environmental screening process is completed. The ESP is intended to
determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site as a long-term (25-
year) solution that will best meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal
solid waste generated within its boundaries. The Notice of Commencement for this project is attached.

The study area for this project is the Ruby Road waste disposal site and its surrounding lands, located at
2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of South Algona, in the amalgamated
Township of Bonnechere Valley, in the County of Renfrew.

Cambium requests that any existing information specific to the study area related to your agency’s mandate
be provided to our office in support of the ESP.

The Township of Bonnechere Valley and Cambium sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Should there be any specific questions regarding the information in this letter or if there is anything that our
office can do to support the provision of the requested information, please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned at (705) 742-7900 extension 202.

Best regards,

Cambium\Enyironmental Inc.

JPD/slb

Encl.
Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1399\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\2008-01-11 TBV ESP Commencement.docx
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CAMBIUM

ENVIRONMENTAL

Address:

P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Dr.

Peterborough, Ontario

K9J 6X4
Telephone:
(705) 742.7900

(866) 217.7900

Facsimile:

(705) 742.7907

www.cambium-env.com

January 22, 2008

Contact address

Attn: Primary Contact

Re: Request for Information Relating to Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process
Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001

Dear Primary Contact,

The Township of Bonnechere Valley (Township) has initiated the Environmental Screening Process (ESP) in
accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA). This
regulation is directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites whereby select waste projects are deemed
exempt from Part Il of the EAA if the environmental screening process is completed. The ESP is intended to
determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site as a long-term (25-
year) solution that will best meet the needs of the municipality with respect to the management of municipal

solid waste generated within its boundaries. The Notice of Commencement for this project is attached.

The study area for this project is the Ruby Road waste disposal site and its surrounding lands, located at
2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of South Algona, in the amalgamated
Township of Bonnechere Valley, in the County of Renfrew.

Cambium requests that any existing information specific to the study area related to your agency’s mandate
be provided to our office in support of the ESP.

The Township of Bonnechere Valley and Cambium sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Should there be any specific questions regarding the information in this letter or if there is anything that our
office can do to support the provision of the requested information, please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned at (705) 742-7900 extension 202.

Best regards,

Cambium Environmental Inc.

John Desbiens, P.Eng.
President

JPD/slb

Encl.

Copies: Mr. Bryan Martin, Township of Bonnechere Valley

Z:\Projects\1200 to 1399\07-1219-001 - TBV Environmental Screening\Correspondence\Notice of Commencment Letters\2008-01-22 TBV ESP Commencement
MAA.docx
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31 Riverside Drive V ® nta rI O
Pembroke, ON Telephone: (613) 732-5522

K8A 8R6 Facsimile: (613) 732-2972

February 29, 2008

Sadie Bachynski

Cambium Environmental Inc.

PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2
Peterborough, ON K9J 6X4

Dear Ms. Bachynski:

RE: Request for Information Relating to Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process
Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001

Thank you for circulation to the Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) for comments
regarding the proposed expansion of the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site located at
2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of South Algona.
Upon review of the existing information the MNR has the following comments:

Streams / Fish Habitat:

There are no known streams on the subject property however there are tributaries of
Golden Lake located on adjacent properties. There are privately stocked fish ponds in
the headwater areas of the two larger streams that support trout which may indicate that
downstream areas have coldwater potential (Figure 1). The permanency of these
stream systems should be confirmed; they have potential to be permanent in parts and
to support coldwater fish habitats. Other similar tributaries of Golden Lake are known to
support brook trout (for example Silver Creek system to the south).

The landfill is located in the watersheds of several stream systems and groundwater
connections need to be considered. Leachate contamination of ground water in the
vicinity of the landfill is a potential threat to any adjacent fisheries values (leachate is
considered a deleterious substance under the Fisheries Act). The size of the current
leachate plume and the groundwater movement patterns should be investigated to
ensure that leachate is not affecting groundwater and fisheries located in surrounding
areas.

There is potential for fish from Golden Lake to access tributaries surrounding the landfill
expansion proposal area. Golden Lake, a coldwater lake inline on the Bonnechere
River, is known to support walleye, northern pike, yellow perch, rock bass,
pumpkinseed, lake whitefish, cisco (lake herring), burbot (ling), common shiner, golden
shiner, brown bullhead, grass pickerel, black crappie, rainbow smelt, smallmouth bass,
largemouth bass, white sucker, and shorthead redhorse. Historically lake trout were
also present in Golden Lake however they have been lost due to declining water quality
and over-harvest.
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Figure 1. Map of area surrounding Lot 28, Concession 9 South Algona Township

illustrating fish and wildlife values.

The water quality of Golden Lake was impacted in the recent past by sewage outputs
from the Town of Killaloe and continues to be impacted by extensive shoreline
development. Further improvements in the lake’s water quality may eventually make it
suitable for the re-introduction of lake trout if the walleye fishery doesn’t improve. The
water levels of Golden Lake are managed by Renfrew Power generation (RPG), via
Tramore dam located near the small community of Golden Lake. Whitefish and walleye
are known to spawn below Tramore dam upstream of the lake on the Bonnechere
River. Many of the Golden Lake’s tributaries are coldwater and are known to support
brook trout.

Silver Creek and Silver Lake are part of the Zummachs Creek system that flows into the
west side of Golden Lake. They are located to the south of the proposed landfill
expansion area but not in the same watershed. Silver Creek is a coldwater value
known to support brook trout. Other fish species known to be present in this stream
system include northern redbelly dace, white sucker, common shiner, central
mudminnow, brook stickleback, blacknose dace, bluntnose minnow, pearl dace,
finescale dace and golden shiner. Silver Lake is also known to contain pumpkinseed,
brown bullhead and yellow perch. It is possible that the streams surrounding the landfill
may have similar fisheries potential.



Wetlands / PSWs:

There are no known wetlands on the lot associated with landfill expansion. The closest
Provincially Significant Wetland is Silver Creek Wetland located approximately 800 m to
the south of Lot 27, Concession 9 (green hatched area on Figure 1). The fisheries
values of this wetland stream system are covered above. Silver Creek Wetland is
known to be significant habitat for the least bittern (THR) and sedge wren (S4). There is
potential for this very large wetland complex to support many other provincially
significant species and habitats that are currently undocumented. There are no large
unevaluated wetlands within the immediate area of the proposed landfill expansion
however there are some smaller wetlands on the surrounding stream systems that have
potential to provide significant wildlife habitat.
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Figure 2. Map iIIusﬁ&ting Forest Resource Inventory (FRI) in area surrbunding Lot 28,
Concession 9, South Algona Township.

Significant Wildlife Habitat:

A large portion of land surrounding Golden Lake, including the subject site, is within a
deer wintering area. The Forest Resource Inventory (FRI) indicates that the forest on
the lot containing the landfill site is likely dominated by sugar maple and beech with
patches of hemlock and yellow birch (Figure 2). The hemlock patches are likely
providing important winter thermal cover and bedding areas for the deer that winter
here. The FRI




also indicates that approximately half of the property is possibly forested with the other
half being open field or meadow. Other wildlife that are rare or of special concern
known in the general area of the landfill property include, but are not limited to;
milksnake (SC), redheaded woodpecker (SC), southern flying squirrel (SC), eastern
wolf (SC), red-shoulder hawk (SC), and monarch butterfly (SC). These and other rare
wildlife and plants (S1-S3) may use or have habitat on the landfill property and require
consideration. The habitats of these species are considered Significant Wildlife Habitat
and assessment to determine their presence or absence on the property needs to be
investigated as part of the environmental screening process. If critical habitats of these
species are present on the property, delineation, appropriate mitigation measures
and/or the retention of critical habitat areas will need to be factored into the landfill
expansion proposal.

Habitat of Threatened or Endangered Species:

There are no known occurrences of threatened or endangered species on the landfill
expansion area or the lots immediately surrounding it. However there are known
occurrences of American ginseng (END) and butternut (END) in this part of Renfrew
County. Both species are typically associated with sugar maple stands so there is high
potential for these endangered species to be present on the property. The presence or
absence of these endangered species needs to be investigated as part the
environmental screening process. If these species are present on the property, the
retention of the species, identified habitat areas and appropriate forested setbacks will
need to be factored into the landfill expansion proposal. Please treat all Species at Risk
information as sensitive and confidential and do not share beyond the Township of
Bonnechere Valley planning staff.

Aggregate Resources:

As you are aware, the subject area falls within a secondary aggregate deposit. A
license has been issued on Part of Lot 27 and Lot 28, Concession 9 for a 44 hectare
Class A gravel pit. As indicated in correspondence from this office on August 17, 2007,
the MNR does not oppose rezoning and the theoretical use of a portion of the above
property for waste disposal provided that the permitted uses in the rezoned area include
extraction of aggregate and any accessory structures/uses associated with it.

Collection of baseline data and information will assist in ensuring there are no significant
barriers to the project and determine the appropriate amount of land to be rezoned.

The Significant Wildlife Habitat Technical Guide and the Natural Heritage Reference
Manual are available online at http://www.mnr.gov.on.ca/mnr/pubs/wildlife/swhtg.html
or http://www.mnr.gov.on.ca/MNR/pubs/nat _heritage_manual.pdf to assist you. Please
do not hesitate to call me with any further questions at 613-732-5522 or
erin.malloy@ontario.ca. Thank you again for your inquiry.

Yours truly,

Erin Malloy
District Planner
Pembroke District MNR
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31 Riverside Drive V ® nta rI O
Pembroke, ON Telephone: (613) 732-5522

K8A 8R6 Facsimile: (613) 732-2972

February 29, 2008

Sadie Bachynski

Cambium Environmental Inc.

PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2
Peterborough, ON K9J 6X4

Dear Ms. Bachynski:

RE: Request for Information Relating to Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
Township of Bonnechere Valley Environmental Screening Process
Cambium Ref No. 07-1219-001

Thank you for circulation to the Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) for comments
regarding the proposed expansion of the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site located at
2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of South Algona.
Upon review of the existing information the MNR has the following comments:

Streams / Fish Habitat:

There are no known streams on the subject property however there are tributaries of
Golden Lake located on adjacent properties. There are privately stocked fish ponds in
the headwater areas of the two larger streams that support trout which may indicate that
downstream areas have coldwater potential (Figure 1). The permanency of these
stream systems should be confirmed; they have potential to be permanent in parts and
to support coldwater fish habitats. Other similar tributaries of Golden Lake are known to
support brook trout (for example Silver Creek system to the south).

The landfill is located in the watersheds of several stream systems and groundwater
connections need to be considered. Leachate contamination of ground water in the
vicinity of the landfill is a potential threat to any adjacent fisheries values (leachate is
considered a deleterious substance under the Fisheries Act). The size of the current
leachate plume and the groundwater movement patterns should be investigated to
ensure that leachate is not affecting groundwater and fisheries located in surrounding
areas.

There is potential for fish from Golden Lake to access tributaries surrounding the landfill
expansion proposal area. Golden Lake, a coldwater lake inline on the Bonnechere
River, is known to support walleye, northern pike, yellow perch, rock bass,
pumpkinseed, lake whitefish, cisco (lake herring), burbot (ling), common shiner, golden
shiner, brown bullhead, grass pickerel, black crappie, rainbow smelt, smallmouth bass,
largemouth bass, white sucker, and shorthead redhorse. Historically lake trout were
also present in Golden Lake however they have been lost due to declining water quality
and over-harvest.
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Figure 1. Map of area surrounding Lot 28, Concession 9 South Algona Township

illustrating fish and wildlife values.

The water quality of Golden Lake was impacted in the recent past by sewage outputs
from the Town of Killaloe and continues to be impacted by extensive shoreline
development. Further improvements in the lake’s water quality may eventually make it
suitable for the re-introduction of lake trout if the walleye fishery doesn’t improve. The
water levels of Golden Lake are managed by Renfrew Power generation (RPG), via
Tramore dam located near the small community of Golden Lake. Whitefish and walleye
are known to spawn below Tramore dam upstream of the lake on the Bonnechere
River. Many of the Golden Lake’s tributaries are coldwater and are known to support
brook trout.

Silver Creek and Silver Lake are part of the Zummachs Creek system that flows into the
west side of Golden Lake. They are located to the south of the proposed landfill
expansion area but not in the same watershed. Silver Creek is a coldwater value
known to support brook trout. Other fish species known to be present in this stream
system include northern redbelly dace, white sucker, common shiner, central
mudminnow, brook stickleback, blacknose dace, bluntnose minnow, pearl dace,
finescale dace and golden shiner. Silver Lake is also known to contain pumpkinseed,
brown bullhead and yellow perch. It is possible that the streams surrounding the landfill
may have similar fisheries potential.



Wetlands / PSWs:

There are no known wetlands on the lot associated with landfill expansion. The closest
Provincially Significant Wetland is Silver Creek Wetland located approximately 800 m to
the south of Lot 27, Concession 9 (green hatched area on Figure 1). The fisheries
values of this wetland stream system are covered above. Silver Creek Wetland is
known to be significant habitat for the least bittern (THR) and sedge wren (S4). There is
potential for this very large wetland complex to support many other provincially
significant species and habitats that are currently undocumented. There are no large
unevaluated wetlands within the immediate area of the proposed landfill expansion
however there are some smaller wetlands on the surrounding stream systems that have
potential to provide significant wildlife habitat.
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Figure 2. Map iIIusﬁ&ting Forest Resource Inventory (FRI) in area surrbunding Lot 28,
Concession 9, South Algona Township.

Significant Wildlife Habitat:

A large portion of land surrounding Golden Lake, including the subject site, is within a
deer wintering area. The Forest Resource Inventory (FRI) indicates that the forest on
the lot containing the landfill site is likely dominated by sugar maple and beech with
patches of hemlock and yellow birch (Figure 2). The hemlock patches are likely
providing important winter thermal cover and bedding areas for the deer that winter
here. The FRI




also indicates that approximately half of the property is possibly forested with the other
half being open field or meadow. Other wildlife that are rare or of special concern
known in the general area of the landfill property include, but are not limited to;
milksnake (SC), redheaded woodpecker (SC), southern flying squirrel (SC), eastern
wolf (SC), red-shoulder hawk (SC), and monarch butterfly (SC). These and other rare
wildlife and plants (S1-S3) may use or have habitat on the landfill property and require
consideration. The habitats of these species are considered Significant Wildlife Habitat
and assessment to determine their presence or absence on the property needs to be
investigated as part of the environmental screening process. If critical habitats of these
species are present on the property, delineation, appropriate mitigation measures
and/or the retention of critical habitat areas will need to be factored into the landfill
expansion proposal.

Habitat of Threatened or Endangered Species:

There are no known occurrences of threatened or endangered species on the landfill
expansion area or the lots immediately surrounding it. However there are known
occurrences of American ginseng (END) and butternut (END) in this part of Renfrew
County. Both species are typically associated with sugar maple stands so there is high
potential for these endangered species to be present on the property. The presence or
absence of these endangered species needs to be investigated as part the
environmental screening process. If these species are present on the property, the
retention of the species, identified habitat areas and appropriate forested setbacks will
need to be factored into the landfill expansion proposal. Please treat all Species at Risk
information as sensitive and confidential and do not share beyond the Township of
Bonnechere Valley planning staff.

Aggregate Resources:

As you are aware, the subject area falls within a secondary aggregate deposit. A
license has been issued on Part of Lot 27 and Lot 28, Concession 9 for a 44 hectare
Class A gravel pit. As indicated in correspondence from this office on August 17, 2007,
the MNR does not oppose rezoning and the theoretical use of a portion of the above
property for waste disposal provided that the permitted uses in the rezoned area include
extraction of aggregate and any accessory structures/uses associated with it.

Collection of baseline data and information will assist in ensuring there are no significant
barriers to the project and determine the appropriate amount of land to be rezoned.

The Significant Wildlife Habitat Technical Guide and the Natural Heritage Reference
Manual are available online at http://www.mnr.gov.on.ca/mnr/pubs/wildlife/swhtg.html
or http://www.mnr.gov.on.ca/MNR/pubs/nat _heritage_manual.pdf to assist you. Please
do not hesitate to call me with any further questions at 613-732-5522 or
erin.malloy@ontario.ca. Thank you again for your inquiry.

Yours truly,

Erin Malloy
District Planner
Pembroke District MNR
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Fisheries and Oceans Péches et Océans

Canada Canada
Ontario Great Lakes Area Secteur de I’Ontario et des Grand Lacs
Prescott Area Bureau de Prescott
401 King Street West 401 Rue King Ouest
P.O. Box 1000 C.P. Box 1000
Prescott, ON Prescott, ON
KOE 1TO KOE 1TO
Your file Votre référence
August 27, 2008
Our file Notre référence
PR-08-3507
Bryan Martin
Township of Bonnechere Valley
P.O. Box 100
Eganville, ON
KO0J 1TO

Dear Mr. Martin:
Subject: Proposal not likely to result in impacts to fish and fish habitat.

Fisheries and Oceans Canada - Fish Habitat Management Program (DFO) received your
proposal on May 29, 2008. Please refer to the file number and title below:

DFO File No.: PR-08-3507
Title: Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Expansion, Township of
Bonnechere Valley

Your proposal has been reviewed to determine whether it is likely to result in impacts to
fish and fish habitat which are prohibited by the habitat protection provisions of the
Fisheries Act or those prohibitions of the Species at Risk Act that apply to aquatic
species.*

Our review consisted of: Initial Environmental Impact Study Ruby Rd Waste Disposal
Site

We understand that you propose to: Expand the existing Ruby Rd Waste Facility to
accommodate for 25yrs of service.

Provided that your plans are implemented as described DFO has concluded that your
proposal is not likely to result in impacts to fish and fish habitat.

*Those sections most relevant to the review of development proposals include 20, 22, 32 and 35 of the
Fisheries Act and sections 32, 33 and 58 of the Species at Risk Act. For more information please visit
www.dfo-mpo.gc.ca.

Canada
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(PATH NO.) -2-

You will not need to obtain a formal approval from DFO in order to proceed with your
proposal.

Please notify this office at least 10 days before starting the work. A copy of this letter
should be kept on site while the work is in progress.

If the plans have changed or if the description of your proposal is incomplete you should
contact this office to determine if the advice in this letter still applies.

Please be advised that any impacts to fish and fish habitat which result from a failure to
implement this proposal as described could lead to corrective action such as enforcement.

If you have any questions please contact the undersigned at 613-925-2865 ext.114, by fax
at 613-925-2245, or by email at mark.scott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Scott
Fish Habitat Biologist

Sadie L. Bachynski, B.A.Sc. Cambium Environmental (Consultant)



Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2008 4:56 PM

To: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann

Subject: FW: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement
NEATS 11004

Attachments: Annex A Navigable Waters Protection Act Application Addresses.doc; TC Application

Form.pdf; TC Application Guide.pdf

From: Craigs, Jeremy [mailto:CRAIGS)@tc.gc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2008 10:01 AM

To: sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com.

Subject: FW: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement NEATS 11004

> From: Craigs, Jeremy
> Sent: January 15, 2008 10:09 AM
>To: ‘'john.desbiens@cambium-env.com'; 'sadie_bachynski@cambium-env.com'

> Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement NEATS 11004
>

> Thank you for your letter regarding the above referenced environmental assessment.

>

> We have reviewed the information, and note the following:

>

> Transport Canada is responsible for the administration of the Navigable Waters Protection Act, which prohibits the
construction or placement of any > "> works> "> in navigable waters without first obtaining approval. If any of the
related project elements or activities may cross or affect a potentially navigable waterway, you are requested to prepare
and submit an application in accordance with the requirements as outlined in the attached Application Guide. Any
guestions about the NWPA application process should be directed to Suzanne Shea, NWP Officer at (519) 383-1866.
>

> Please note that certain approvals under the Navigable Waters Protection Act or Railway Safety Act trigger the
requirement for a federal environmental assessment under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act. You may
therefore wish to consider incorporating CEAA requirements into your provincial environmental assessment.

>

>

>> <<Annex A Navigable Waters Protection Act Application

> > Addresses.doc>> > > <<TC Application Form.pdf>>>> <<TC

> > Application Guide.pdf>>

> Also, while this project does not appear to have an effect on the land of the former Bonnechere Airport, if that
changes please contact us.

>

> Please contact me should you wish to discuss this further.

>

> Regards,



> Jeremy Craigs

> Environmental Officer

> Environment and Engineering

> Transport Canada - Ontario Region (PHE) 4900 Yonge Street, North York,
> ON M2N 6A5

> p: 416-952-0502

>f: 416-952-0514

> P Please consider the environment before printing this email.

> From: Sadie Bachynski [mailto:sadie_bachynski@cambium-env.com]

> Sent: Friday January 11, 2008 5:19 PM

> To: Mousseau, Monique

> Cc: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann

> Subject: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of

> Commencement

>

> Dear Ms. Mosseau,

> Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental Screening
Process being conducted by the Township of Bonnechere Valley. A hard copy of this correspondence will follow. Should
you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or John Desbiens at
john.desbiens@cambium-env.com <mailto:john.desbiens@cambium-env.com>, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

> Regards,

> Sadie Bachynski, B.A.Sc.

> Junior Project Specialist

> Cambium Environmental Inc.

> PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2 Peterborough, Ontario K9)J

>6X4 T.705.742.7900 ext.213 866.217.7900 F. 705.742.7907 M.

> 705.768.7030 E. sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com

> <stephanie.reeder@cambium-env.com>

>




Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2008 4:55 PM

To: John Desbiens; Christine Teixeira; Karen Mann

Subject: FW: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement
Attachments: 2008-01-11 Ltr TBV ESP CommencementME1.pdf;, 2007-11-08 TBV Public Notice of

Commencement of ESP.pdf

From: Wilmer Verch [mailto:verchw@renfrew.edu.on.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2008 2:46 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Eleanor Newman; Lisa Kuehl

Subject: FW: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Dear Ms Bachynski,

At this time we do not have any schools using the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site so changes here will not have any
impact on us at this time. We are always interested in the result of your studies and appreciate being kept up to date on
what is happening. We also appreciate you giving us the opportunity to comment on your study process.

Yours truly,
Wilmer Verch

Manager of Plant Operations

From: Sadie Bachynski [mailto:sadie_bachynski@cambium-env.com]

Sent: January 11, 2008 4:46 PM

To: verchw@renfrew.edu.on.ca

Cc: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann

Subject: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Dear Mr. Verch,

Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental
Screening Process being conducted by the Township of Bonnechere Valley. A hard copy of this
correspondence will follow. Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact
the undersigned or John Desbiens at john.desbiens@cambium-env.com, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

Regards,

Sadie Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Junior Project Specialist

Cambium Environmental Inc.

PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2
Peterborough, Ontario K9J 6X4

T. 705.742.7900 ext.213



866.217.7900
F. 705.742.7907
M. 705.768.7030
E. sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com




Karen Mann

From: Lesieur, Marc-Etienne (ENE) <Marc.Lesieur@ontario.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, January 23, 2008 3:15 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann; Wilcox, Beth (ENE); Kehoe, Paul (ENE)
Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley request for information from MOE
Good day,

As per your request we are arranging for the entire ministry file to be scanned and provided to you, except the reports
identified below.

Hope this will be of benefit to your study.

Marc-Etienne LeSieur
Senior Environmental Officer
Ontario Ministry of the Environment
Ottawa District Office

2430 Don Reid Drive

Ottawa, ON, K1H 1E1

tel: 613-521-3450 ext. 229

fax: 613-521-5437

Toll free: 1-800-860-2195

NOTE: This message is confidential and may be privileged and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient or an agent of that individual or
organization, any use, copying, or distribution of this message by you is strictly prohibited. If you received this communication in error, please contact me by return e-mail and
delete this message. Thank you.

NOTE: Ce courriel est destiné exclusivement au(x) destinataire(s) mentionné(s) ci-dessus et peut contenir de l'information privilégiée, confidentielle et/ou dispensée de
divulgation aux termes des lois applicables. Si vous avez regu ce message par erreur, ou s'il ne vous est pas destiné, veuillez le mentionner immédiatement a I'expéditeur et
effacer ce courriel. Merci.

From: Sadie Bachynski [mailto:sadie_bachynski@cambium-env.com]

Sent: January 9, 2008 1:26 PM

To: Lesieur, Marc-Etienne (ENE)

Cc: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann

Subject: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley request for information from MOE

Dear Mr. LeSieur:

As you may be aware, the Township of Bonnechere Valley (Township) has initiated the Environmental Screening Process
(ESP) in accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 under the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA). This regulation is
directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed exempt from Part Il of the
EAA if the environmental screening process is completed. The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a capacity
expansion at the Ruby Road waste disposal site as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best meet the needs of the
municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated within its boundaries.

The Ruby Road waste disposal site is located at 2213 Ruby Road, Lot 27, Concession 9, in the geographic Township of
South Algona, in the amalgamated Township of Bonnechere Valley, in the county of Renfrew.

At this time Cambium retains copies of the following documentation from the MOE with respect to the site in query:
- Certificate of Approval A411501, prepared by the Ministry of the Environment, September 16, 1974, amended

December 18, 2002 and November 5, 2003



- Bonnechere Valley Waste Management Study, presented by Bryce G. Bell, May 2000 Site Closure and Waste
Transfer Facility Operations Plan, Prepared by Jp2g Consultants Inc., August 2002

- Non-Hazardous Waste Transfer Processing Inspection Report, prepared by Ministry of the Environment, Ottawa
District Office, May 28, 2004

- Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site, Township of Bonnechere Valley, 2003 Annual Report, prepared by Jp2g
Consultants Inc, March 2004

- 2004 Annual Report, Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site, prepared by SGS Lakefield Research Limited, March
28,2005

- 2005 Annual Report, Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site, prepared by SGS Lakefield Research Limited, March
27,2006

- 2006 Annual Report, Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site, prepared by Cambium Environmental Inc., April 24,2007

Cambium requests any further information the MOE Ottawa District Office feels may be pertinent to the background
data collection for this project.

The Township of Bonnechere Valley (Township) and Cambium sincerely appreciate you cooperation in this matter.

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me at (705)742-7900 ext 213.

Regards,

Sadie Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Junior Project Specialist

Cambium Environmental Inc.
PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2
Peterborough, Ontario K9J 6X4
T. 705.742.7900 ext.213
866.217.7900
F. 705.742.7907
M. 705.768.7030
E. sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com




Karen Mann

From: John Desbiens

Sent: Friday, January 25, 2008 1:45 PM

To: Ducharme,Heather [CEAA]

Cc: Bell,Dave [CEAA]; Cambium File; Sadie Bachynski; Christine Teixeira
Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Thank you Heather.
Should we require any further clarification we will contact Mr. Bell. Thanks again.

Kind regards,

John P. Desbiens, P.Eng.
Cambium Environmental Inc.

=
CAMBIUM

T: (705) 742.7900 x202
C: (705) 927.0109
www.cambium-env.com

B% Please consider the environment before printing this email note.

From: Ducharme,Heather [CEAA] [mailto:Heather.Ducharme@ceaa-acee.gc.ca]
Sent: January 25, 2008 12:45 PM

To: John Desbiens

Cc: Bell,Dave [CEAA]

Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Dear Mr. Desbiens,

Thank you for the attached correspondence related to the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental Screening
Process. Please note that our main role at this point may be to help determine whether or not a federal EA is required for
this proposed project. While | have provided more details below on our Agency's mandate, in general, in relation to the
capacity expansion of a municipal landfill, a federal envrionmental assessment is not likely to be required unless federal
funding may be provided, federal permits or licenses may be required, or the expansion may take place on federal lands.
To discuss further, please contact Dave Bell at (416) 952-1574.

*kk

The Canadian Environmental Assessment Act (the Act) applies to federal authorities when they contemplate certain
action or decisions in relation to a project that would enable it to proceed in whole or in part. A federal environmental
assessment (EA) may be required when a federal authority:

a) isthe proponent of the project;

b) provides financial assistance to the proponent;

c) sells, leases or otherwise disposes of federal lands; or

d) issues a permit, licence or any other approval as prescribed in
the Law List Regulations.

In the case of projects that are subject to the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act, if there is uncertainty as to whether
the Act may also apply, the Agency can help proponents answer this question. For projects that are subject to the Act, the

1



Agency will act as the federal environmental assessment coordinator and facilitate the involvement of the federal
authorities in a co-ordinated assessment aimed at meeting all agencies’ needs simultaneously.

In order for the Agency to undertake either of these roles, it must have a project description that can be distributed to
various federal authorities to determine their interest in the project. It is recognized that at the early stages of the planning
process, there may not be much detailed information to provide. However, proponents should try to provide some
information on:

e the nature of the project and its location;
o federal decisions which may be made in relation to the project;
o whether federal funding is being contemplated or federal lands are required.

To better assist proponents, the Agency has developed an Operational Policy Statement, which provides guidance in
preparing project descriptions. This is available on the Agency’s website at: http://www.ceaa-
acee.gc.ca/013/0002/ops ppd e.htm

If your purpose in sending us notification of your project is to determine whether the Canadian Environmental Assessment
Act applies, please be aware that simple notification will not be sufficient. A project description will be required. If you
have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Dave Bell 416-952-1574.

Regards,

Heather Ducharme

Program Officer, Ontario Region

Agente de programme, Région de I'Ontario
416-952-5016 | facsimile/télécopieur 416-952-1573
Heather.Ducharme@ceaa-acee.gc.ca

Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency

55 St. Clair Ave E. Suite 907 Toronto, ON M4T 1M2
Agence canadienne d'évaluation environnementale

55 avenue St. Clair Est piéce 907 Toronto ON MAT 1M2

From: Sadie Bachynski [mailto:sadie _bachynski@cambium-env.com]

Sent: January 11, 2008 4:12 PM

To: Knox,Louise [CEAA]

Cc: Christine Teixeira; John Desbiens; Karen Mann

Subject: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Dear Ms. Knox,

Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental
Screening Process being conducted by the Township of Bonnechere Valley. A hard copy of this
correspondence will follow. Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact
the undersigned or John Desbiens at john.desbiens@cambium-env.com, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

Regards,

Sadie Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Junior Project Specialist

Cambium Environmental Inc.

PO Box 325, 2085 Whittington Drive, Unit 2
Peterborough, Ontario K9J 6X4

T. 705.742.7900 ext.213



866.217.7900
F. 705.742.7907
M. 705.768.7030
E. sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com




Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 1:08 PM

To: Cambium File

Cc: Christine Teixeira

Subject: FW: Provincial EA for Expansion of Waste Disposal Site - Town ofBonnechere
Attachments: TORONTO-#205780-v1-

FCR_Notice_of_Study_Commencement_Town_of_Bonnechere_Valley_Waste_Disposal_Si
te_Capacity_Expansion.DOC

Please file

From: Daniel Johnson [mailto:johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca)

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 12:46 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Urmas Madisso

Subject: Provincial EA for Expansion of Waste Disposal Site - Town ofBonnechere

Dear Ms. Bachynski

Thank you for your letter of January 29, 2008 regarding the commencement of an environmental screening process in
accordance with Ontario Regulation 101/07 to determine the feasibility of a capacity expansion at the Ruby Road waste
disposal site to best meet the needs of the community. Attache is INAC's response.

Sincerely,
Daniel Johnson

Daniel Johnson, H.B.E.Sc., C.E.P.
Environment Officer

Lands and Trusts Services

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada
25 St. Clair Ave E 8th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M?2

P: (416) 973-5899
F: (416) 954-4328
E: johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca




Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 1:07 PM

To: Christine Teixeira; Cambium File

Subject: Indian and Northern Affaris 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of
Commencement

Please file

From: Daniel Johnson [mailto:johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 12:31 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Glenn Gilbert; Cheyenne Loon

Subject: Re: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Good afternoon,
The position responsible for environmental assessment coordination and notification has varied through the years;
however, we are making our best effort to minimize the level of misdirected mail (standard and electronic) and also to

streamline notification methods and response procedure.

As such, INAC - Ontario Region has created a centralized email account where electronic notification and requests can be
sent. As previously mentioned, this email address is EACoordination ON@inac.gc.ca.

As reference, it is currently the position which | occupy that is responsible for responding to federal coordination
requests and provincial-type environmental assessment notifications. Alternatively, our Senior Environmental Advisor,
Cheyenne Loon, is responsible for our policies and processes related to Environmental Assessment.

Thank you again,
Daniel Johnson

Daniel Johnson, H.B.E.Sc., C.E.P.
Environment Officer

Lands and Trusts Services

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada
25 St. Clair Ave E 8th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M?2

P: (416) 973-5899
F: (416) 954-4328
E: johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca

>>> "Sadie Bachynski" <sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com> 01/29/08 11:46
>>> AM >>>
Mr. Johnson,




Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental Screening
Process being conducted by

the Township of Bonnechere Valley. At this time we have a Mr. Glenn

Gilbert from the Environmental Unit with the Department of Indian and Northern Affairs listed as our contact for this
project. Have the details been passed off to you through Mr. Gilbert or another colleague?

Should we direct further correspondence to yourself in regards to this Environmental Screening? Please also note that
this is an Environmental Screening Process (ESP) and not an EA. Should you have any questions or comments, please do
not hesitate to contact the undersigned or John Desbiens at john.desbiens@cambium-env.com
<mailto:john.desbiens@cambium-env.com>, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

Regards,

Sadie L. Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Cambium Environmental Inc.

E: sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com
<mailto:sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com>

T: (705) 742.7900 x213
C: (705) 768.7030

F: (705) 742.7907

P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive
Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4
1(866) 217.7900

www.cambium-env.com <http://www.cambium-env.com/>

P Please consider the environment before printing this email note.



Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2008 3:23 PM

To: Mark.Scott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca

Cc: John Desbiens; Cambium File

Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site
Attachments: Ruby_Road_Plan.pdf; Ruby_Road_Air.pdf

Hi Mark:

As per your recent request, please find the attached plans of the Ruby Road waste disposal site and surrounding
area. If you require anything further, please let me know.

If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me.
Regards,

Christine Teixeira, B.A.Sc., EIT
Cambium Environmental Inc.

—_a
CAMBIUM

T: (705) 742.7900 x216
C: (705) 740-3903

www.cambium-env.com

5% Please consider the environment before printing this email note.

From: John Desbiens

Sent: February 14, 2008 10:58 AM

To: Christine Teixeira

Cc: Scott, Mark E; Cambium File

Subject: 07-1219-001 RE: Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site

Christine,

Could you please see that Scott is provided with the map that he requires. Yves should already have something
in a PDF format that may be useful for Scott’s purposes. Perhaps both a plan map and aerial photo would be
helpful. Thanks.

Kind regards,

John P. Desbiens, P.Eng.
Cambium Environmental Inc.



—_a
CAMBILUM

T: (705) 742.7900 x202
C: (705) 927.0109
www.cambium-env.com

b‘ﬁ Please consider the environment before printing this email note.

From: Scott, Mark E [mailto:Mark.Scott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca]
Sent: February 14, 2008 10:31 AM

To: John Desbiens

Subject: Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site

John
Further to our conversation this morning and in response to your letter dated January 11, 2008.

I am screening this project to determine the level of involvement from my department. In order to do so I'd like
to get a site plan or map showing more detail of the site and plans for development. Specifically | am interested
to know of any watercourses that exist within, or adjacent to, the project area. As | was saying to you earlier
those watercourses do not need to be navigable. Any depression in the ground that conveys water, either
permanently or intermittently, will be of interest to me.

Thanks for your time and | look forward to hearing from you.

Mark Scott
Tel / Ték: 6139252865 ext. 114

Fax / télécopieur: 6139252245
maittoMark.Soott@dfo-mpoge.ca

Fish Habitat Biolgist / Bioogiste de Thabitat du poisson

Prescott District / Bureau de district de Presoott

Ontario - Great Lakes Area / Secteur de I0ntario et des Grands Lacs
Central & Arctic Region / Région Centrale et de TArctique
Fisheries and Oceans Canada / Péches et Océans Canada

401 King St W. / 401 rue King Oueest,

P.O. Bax 1000, / Baite postale 1000,
Prescott, ON, KOE-1TO

Government of Canada | Gouvernement du Canada



Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 1:07 PM

To: Christine Teixeira; Cambium File

Subject: Indian and Northern Affaris 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of
Commencement

Please file

From: Daniel Johnson [mailto:johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 12:31 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Glenn Gilbert; Cheyenne Loon

Subject: Re: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Good afternoon,
The position responsible for environmental assessment coordination and notification has varied through the years;
however, we are making our best effort to minimize the level of misdirected mail (standard and electronic) and also to

streamline notification methods and response procedure.

As such, INAC - Ontario Region has created a centralized email account where electronic notification and requests can be
sent. As previously mentioned, this email address is EACoordination ON@inac.gc.ca.

As reference, it is currently the position which | occupy that is responsible for responding to federal coordination
requests and provincial-type environmental assessment notifications. Alternatively, our Senior Environmental Advisor,
Cheyenne Loon, is responsible for our policies and processes related to Environmental Assessment.

Thank you again,
Daniel Johnson

Daniel Johnson, H.B.E.Sc., C.E.P.
Environment Officer

Lands and Trusts Services

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada
25 St. Clair Ave E 8th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M?2

P: (416) 973-5899
F: (416) 954-4328
E: johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca

>>> "Sadie Bachynski" <sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com> 01/29/08 11:46
>>> AM >>>
Mr. Johnson,




Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental Screening
Process being conducted by

the Township of Bonnechere Valley. At this time we have a Mr. Glenn

Gilbert from the Environmental Unit with the Department of Indian and Northern Affairs listed as our contact for this
project. Have the details been passed off to you through Mr. Gilbert or another colleague?

Should we direct further correspondence to yourself in regards to this Environmental Screening? Please also note that
this is an Environmental Screening Process (ESP) and not an EA. Should you have any questions or comments, please do
not hesitate to contact the undersigned or John Desbiens at john.desbiens@cambium-env.com
<mailto:john.desbiens@cambium-env.com>, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

Regards,

Sadie L. Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Cambium Environmental Inc.

E: sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com
<mailto:sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com>

T: (705) 742.7900 x213
C: (705) 768.7030

F: (705) 742.7907

P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive
Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4
1(866) 217.7900

www.cambium-env.com <http://www.cambium-env.com/>

P Please consider the environment before printing this email note.



Karen Mann

From: Christine Teixeira

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2008 3:23 PM

To: Mark.Scott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca

Cc: John Desbiens; Cambium File

Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site
Attachments: Ruby_Road_Plan.pdf; Ruby_Road_Air.pdf

Hi Mark:

As per your recent request, please find the attached plans of the Ruby Road waste disposal site and surrounding
area. If you require anything further, please let me know.

If you have any questions concerning this email, please contact me.
Regards,

Christine Teixeira, B.A.Sc., EIT
Cambium Environmental Inc.

—_a
CAMBIUM

T: (705) 742.7900 x216
C: (705) 740-3903

www.cambium-env.com

5% Please consider the environment before printing this email note.

From: John Desbiens

Sent: February 14, 2008 10:58 AM

To: Christine Teixeira

Cc: Scott, Mark E; Cambium File

Subject: 07-1219-001 RE: Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site

Christine,

Could you please see that Scott is provided with the map that he requires. Yves should already have something
in a PDF format that may be useful for Scott’s purposes. Perhaps both a plan map and aerial photo would be
helpful. Thanks.

Kind regards,

John P. Desbiens, P.Eng.
Cambium Environmental Inc.



—_a
CAMBILUM

T: (705) 742.7900 x202
C: (705) 927.0109
www.cambium-env.com

b‘ﬁ Please consider the environment before printing this email note.

From: Scott, Mark E [mailto:Mark.Scott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca]
Sent: February 14, 2008 10:31 AM

To: John Desbiens

Subject: Ruby Rd Waste Disposal Site

John
Further to our conversation this morning and in response to your letter dated January 11, 2008.

I am screening this project to determine the level of involvement from my department. In order to do so I'd like
to get a site plan or map showing more detail of the site and plans for development. Specifically | am interested
to know of any watercourses that exist within, or adjacent to, the project area. As | was saying to you earlier
those watercourses do not need to be navigable. Any depression in the ground that conveys water, either
permanently or intermittently, will be of interest to me.

Thanks for your time and | look forward to hearing from you.

Mark Scott
Tel / Ték: 6139252865 ext. 114

Fax / télécopieur: 6139252245
maittoMark.Soott@dfo-mpoge.ca

Fish Habitat Biolgist / Bioogiste de Thabitat du poisson

Prescott District / Bureau de district de Presoott

Ontario - Great Lakes Area / Secteur de I0ntario et des Grands Lacs
Central & Arctic Region / Région Centrale et de TArctique
Fisheries and Oceans Canada / Péches et Océans Canada

401 King St W. / 401 rue King Oueest,

P.O. Bax 1000, / Baite postale 1000,
Prescott, ON, KOE-1TO

Government of Canada | Gouvernement du Canada



Karen Mann

From: Sadie Bachynski

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 1:07 PM

To: Christine Teixeira; Cambium File

Subject: Indian and Northern Affaris 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of
Commencement

Please file

From: Daniel Johnson [mailto:johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2008 12:31 PM

To: Sadie Bachynski

Cc: Glenn Gilbert; Cheyenne Loon

Subject: Re: 07-1219-001 Township of Bonnechere Valley Notice of Commencement

Good afternoon,
The position responsible for environmental assessment coordination and notification has varied through the years;
however, we are making our best effort to minimize the level of misdirected mail (standard and electronic) and also to

streamline notification methods and response procedure.

As such, INAC - Ontario Region has created a centralized email account where electronic notification and requests can be
sent. As previously mentioned, this email address is EACoordination ON@inac.gc.ca.

As reference, it is currently the position which | occupy that is responsible for responding to federal coordination
requests and provincial-type environmental assessment notifications. Alternatively, our Senior Environmental Advisor,
Cheyenne Loon, is responsible for our policies and processes related to Environmental Assessment.

Thank you again,
Daniel Johnson

Daniel Johnson, H.B.E.Sc., C.E.P.
Environment Officer

Lands and Trusts Services

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada
25 St. Clair Ave E 8th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4T 1M?2

P: (416) 973-5899
F: (416) 954-4328
E: johnsonda@inac-ainc.gc.ca

>>> "Sadie Bachynski" <sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com> 01/29/08 11:46
>>> AM >>>
Mr. Johnson,




Please refer to the attached correspondence regarding the Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site Environmental Screening
Process being conducted by

the Township of Bonnechere Valley. At this time we have a Mr. Glenn

Gilbert from the Environmental Unit with the Department of Indian and Northern Affairs listed as our contact for this
project. Have the details been passed off to you through Mr. Gilbert or another colleague?

Should we direct further correspondence to yourself in regards to this Environmental Screening? Please also note that
this is an Environmental Screening Process (ESP) and not an EA. Should you have any questions or comments, please do
not hesitate to contact the undersigned or John Desbiens at john.desbiens@cambium-env.com
<mailto:john.desbiens@cambium-env.com>, (705) 742-7900 ext.202.

Regards,

Sadie L. Bachynski, B.A.Sc.
Cambium Environmental Inc.

E: sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com
<mailto:sadie.bachynski@cambium-env.com>

T: (705) 742.7900 x213
C: (705) 768.7030

F: (705) 742.7907

P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive
Peterborough, Ontario, Canada, K9J 6X4
1(866) 217.7900

www.cambium-env.com <http://www.cambium-env.com/>

P Please consider the environment before printing this email note.



Karen Mann

From: John Desbiens

Sent: Thursday, August 02, 2007 4:46 PM

To: John Desbiens; Joanna Gaweda (joanna.gaweda@ontario.ca)

Cc: Mike Dumouchel (mike.dumouchel@ontario.ca); Bryan Martin; Karen Mann

Subject: RE: 07-1219-001 : Mineral Aggregate Resources lands surrounding Ruby Road waste
disposal site

Attachments: 2007-08-02 LTR Request for MNR Position on MAR Sterilization.pdf

Attachment actually attached this time. Thanks.
Kind regards,

John Desbiens, P.Eng.
President

Cambium Environmental Inc.
t: 705.742.7900

From: John Desbiens

Sent: Thursday, August 02, 2007 4:34 PM

To: Joanna Gaweda (joanna.gaweda@ontario.ca)

Cc: Mike Dumouchel (mike.dumouchel@ontario.ca); 'Bryan Martin'; Karen Mann

Subject: 07-1219-001 : Mineral Aggregate Resources lands surrounding Ruby Road waste disposal site

Hi Joanna,
Please see the attached correspondence. Thank you.
Kind regards,

John Desbiens, P.Eng.
President

Cambium Environmental Inc.
P.O. Box 325

Unit 2, 2085 Whittington Drive
Peterborough, Ontario, K9J 6X4
www.cambium-env.com

t:  (705) 742.7900 ext.202
(866) 217.7900

m: (705) 927.0109

f. (705) 742.7907

% Please consider the environment before printing this email note.



Environmental Screening Report, Ruby Road Waste Disposal Site
The Corporation of the Township of Bonnechere Valley
Ref. No.: 07-1219-001

CAMBIUM

ENVIRONMENTAL

Township of Bonnechere Valley Ruby Road Car
Interested Parties List

1 Envir

Screening Process

Prefix  FirstName LastName Title3 BoxNumber StreetAddress Province PostCode Comment
Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation Chief [Kirby Whiteduck Chief 1657A Mishomis Inamo Golden Lake |Ontario  [KOJ 1X0  |T: (613) 625-2800 F: (613) 625-1149 [chiefcouncil@pikwakanagan.com
Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency  [Ms. Louise Knox Regional Director Ontario Region 55 St. Clair Avenue East, 9th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M4T 1M2 |T: (416) 952-1575 F:(416) 952-1573 |Louise.Knox@ceaa-acee.gc.ca Government Reviewer
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission Mr. Henry Rabski Director Process Facilities and Technical Support Division P.O. Box 1046, Station B 280 Slater Street Ottawa Ontario  [K1P 589 |T: (613) 995-5294 F: (613) 995-5086 |rabskih@dnsc-ccsn.gc.ca Government Reviewer
CN Rail Mr. Dave Reynolds Manager Engineering & Environmental Services P.O. Box 1000 1 Administration Road Concord Ontario  [L4K 1B9  |T: (905) 669-3119 F:(905) 760-3406 |Dave.Reynolds@cn.ca For Information Purposes
Department of Indian and Northern Affairs Mr. Glenn Gilbert Manager Environment Unit Lands and Trusts Services 25 St. Clair Avenue East, 8th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M4T 1M2 |T: (416) 973-2131 F:(416) 954-4328 |Gilbertg@inac.gc.ca Government Input
Department of Indian and Northern Affairs Ms. Cheyenne Loon Environmental Officer 25 St. Clair Avenue East, 5th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M4T 1M2 |T: (416) 952-9601 F:(416) 954-4328 |Loonc@inac.gc.ca Government Input
Department of Indian and Northern Affairs Mr. Don Boswell A/Senior Claims Analyst Specific Claims Branch 10 Wellington St. Room 1310 Gatineau Québec | K1IAOH4 |T: (819) 953-1940 F:(819) 997-9873 [boswelld@inac.gc.ca Government Input
Department of Indian and Northern Affairs Ms. Louise Trepanier Director Claims East of Manitoba Comprehensive Claims Branch 10 Wellington St. Room 1310 Gatineau Québec [K1AOH4 |T:(819) 994-1211 F:(819) 953-3109 |trepanierl@inac.gc.ca Government Input
Department of Indian and Northern Affairs Mr. Franklin Roy Director Litigation Management and Resolution Branch 10 Wellington St., 25 Eddie 1430 Gatineau Québec |[K1AQH4 |T:(819) 997-3582 F:(819) 997-1679 |royf@inac.gc.ca Government Input
Environment Canada Mr. Rob Dobos Head Ontario Region Environmental Assessment Section P.O. Box 5050 867 Lakeshore Road Burlington Ontario  [L7R4A6 |T: (905) 336-4953 F:(905) 336-8901 [rob.dobos@ec.gc.ca Government Reviewer
Fisheries and Oceans Canada Mr. Paul Savoie Impact Assessment Biologist Southern Ontario District Office Fish Habitat Management 3027 Harvester Road, Unit 304 Burlington Ontario [L7R4K3 |T: (905) 639-8687 F:(905) 639-3549 Information Only
Fisheries and Oceans Canada Mr. Ray Amell Environmental Senior Response Officer Prescott District 401 King Street W Prescott Ontario KOE 1TO (T: (613) 925-2865 x120 F:(613) 925-5540 |referralsprescott@dfo-mpo.gc.ca Government Reviewer
Health Canada Ms. Kitty Ma Regional Environmental Assessment Coordinator ~ [Ontario Region 10th Floor, Room 10-141, 180 Queen Street West Toronto Ontario  [M5V 3L7 |T: (416) 954-2206 F:(416) 952-0102 (kitty_ma@hc-sc.gc.ca Government Reviewer
Health Canada Ms. Carolyn Dunn Environmental Assessment Coordinator Canadian Environmental Assessment Act Division National Capital Region 269 Laurier Avenue Ottawa Ontario  [K1AOK9 |T: (613) 948-2875 F: (613) 952-8857 [Carolyn_Dunn@hc-sc.gc.ca
Hydro One Inc. Mr. Tony lerullo Manager 483 Bay Street, North Tower, 14th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M5G 2P5 |T: (416) 345-5213 F:(416) 345-5395 |ierullo@HydroOne.com Government Reviewer
Ministry of Aboriginal Affairs Mr. Alan Kary Deputy Director Policy and Relationships Branch 720 Bay Street Toronto Ontario  [M5G 2K1 |T: (416) 326-4762 F:(416) 326-4017 [Alan.Kary@ontario.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Aboriginal Affairs Mr. Surinder Singh |Gill Policy Advisor Policy and Relationships Branch 720 Bay Street Toronto Ontario  [M5G 2K1 |T: (416) 314-6781 F:(416) 326-4017 [Surinder.singh.gill@ontario.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs ~ [Mr. David Cooper Manager Agriculture Land Use 1 Stone Road Guelph Ontario N1G 4Y2 |T:(519) 826-3117 F:(519) 826-3259 |david.cooper@omaf.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Culture Mr. Chris Andersen Heritage Planner/Archaeologist Heritage and Operations Section Heritage and Libraries Branch 400 University Avenue, 4th Floor Toronto Ontario M7A 2R9 (T:(416) 314-7159 F:(416) 314-7175 |chris.andersen@mcl.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Education Mr. Steven Mitchell Architect Pupil Accommodation Unit Business Services Branch 21st Floor, Mowat Block, 900 Bay Street Toronto Ontario M7A 1L2 | T:(416) 325-2015 F:(416) 325-4024 |steven.mitchell@edu.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Education Mr. Wilmer Verch Manager of Plan Operations Renfrew County District School Board 1270 Pembroke St. West Pembroke Ontario K8A 4G4 [T: (613) 735-0151 F:(613) 735-6315 |verchw@renfrew.edu.on.ca
Ministry of Education Mr. Ivan Johnston Manager Renfrew County Catholic District School Board Plant and Transportation Services 499 Pembroke St. W. Pembroke Ontario  |[KBA5P1 |T: (613) 732-4331 ext 340 |F:(613) 732-1686 |ijohnston@rccdsb.edu.on.ca
Ministry of Education Mr. Frangois Benoit Directeur de I'éducation CSD de "IEst de'lOntario (59) 2445, boulevard St-Laurent Ottawa Ontario  |K1G 6C3
Ministry of Education Mr. Roger Paul Directeur de I'éducation et secrétaire CSD catholique de I'Est Ontarien (65) 875, chemin de comté 17 L'Orignal Ontario  [KOB 1KO
Ministry of Energy Mr. Neil Hutchings Efficiency Advisor Energy Conservation Branch 880 Bay Street, 3rd Floor Toronto Ontario  [M7A2C1 |T: (416) 325-7062 F: (416) 325-6972 [neil.hutchings@energy.gov.on.ca
Ministry of Energy Mr. Kevin Pal Manager Strategic Policy Branch Conservation and Strategic Policy Division 880 Bay Street, 6th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M7A2C1 |T: (416) 327-7204 F: (416) 327-7204 |kevin.pal@energy.gov.on.ca
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Mr. Fred Ruf Acting Head of Food and Safety Safe Water and Environmental Health and Toxicology Unit Public Health Branch 8th Floor, 5700 Yonge St Toronto Ontario M2M 4K5 |T: (416) 327-7624 F:(416) 327-0984 [fred.ruf@moh.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Dr. Michael Corriveau Medical Officer of Health Renfrew County & District Health Unit 7 International Drive Pembroke Ontario  |[KBA 6W5 |T: (613) 732-3629 F:(613) 735-3067
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Mr. Robert Schreader Acting Manager Renfrew County & District Health Unit Environmental Health 7 International Drive Pembroke Ontario K8A 6W5 |T: (613) 735-8654 ext.536 |F:(613) 735-3067 |bschreader@rcdhu.com
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Mr. Jack Wilson Board of Health Chair Renfrew County & District Health Unit 7 International Drive Pembroke Ontario K8A 6W5 |T: (613) 732-3629 F:(613) 735-3067
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Dr. Robert Bourdeau Medical Officer of Health Eastern Ontario Health Unit 1000 Pitt Street Cornwall Ontario K6J 5T1 [T: (613) 933-1375 F:(613) 933-7930
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Ms. Leslie Shaughnessay (Board of Health Chair Eastern Ontario Health Unit 1000 Pitt Street Cornwall Ontario KeJ 5T1 |T: (613) 933-1375 F:(613) 933-7930
Ministry of Infrastructure Renewal Ms. Tija Dirks Director Growth Policy, Planning and Analysis Ontario Growth Secretariat 777 Bay Street, 16th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M5G 2E5 |T: (416)-325-1546 F:(416) 325-7403 |Tija.Dirks@pir.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing Ms. Margo Lienhard Manager Eastern Municipal Services Office Community Planning and Development 8 Estate Lane, Rockwood House Kingston Ontario  |[K7M 9A8 |T: (613) 548-4304 Ext 24 |F:(613) 548-6822 |margo.lienhard@mah.gov.on.ca
Ministry of Natural Resources Ms. Joanna Gaweda District Planner Pembroke District 31 Riverside Drive Pembroke Ontario K8A 8R6 |T: (613) 732-5522 F:(613) 732-2972 |joanna.gaweda@ontario.ca Att: Environmental Assessment Contact
Ministry of Natural Resources Ms. Erin Malloy District Planner Pembroke District 32 Riverside Drive Pembroke Ontario K8A 8R7 [T: (613) 732-5522 F:(613) 732-2973 |erin.malloy@ontario.ca
Ministry of Natural Resources Mr. Kirby Punt Acting Area Biologist Pembroke District 31 Riverside Drive Pembroke Ontario K8A 8R6 |T: (613) 732-5565 F:(613) 530-4566 |kirby.punt@ontario.ca
Ministry of Northern Development and Mines Ms. Joan Van Kralingen |Manager Corporate Policy Secretariat Rm. 5630, Whitney Block, 99 Wellesley St W Toronto Ontario M7A 1C3 |T: (416) 327-6469 F:(416) 327-0634 |joan.vankralingen@ontario.ca Government Reviewer
Ministry of the Attorney-General Ms. Ria Tzimas Counsel Crown Law Office-Civil 720 Bay Street, 8th Floor Toronto Ontario  [M5G 2K1 |T: (416) 326-4930 F:(416) 326-4181 [Ria.Tzimas@ontairo.ca Government Input
Ministry of Tourism and Recreation Ms. Mary Beach Manager South East Region 530 Tremblay Road, 1st Floor Ottawa Ontario  |[K1G 6B7 |T: (613) 742-3366 F:(613) 742-5300 |mary.beach@mci.gov.on.ca
Ministry of Transportation Mr. Peter Makula Manager Eastern Region Engineering Office Postal Bag 4000, 355 Counter Street Kingston Ontario K7L 5A3 |T: (613) 545-4754 F:(613) 545-4821 [peter.makula@mto.gov.on.ca
Ministy of the Environment Mr. Marc LeSieur Senior Environmental Officer Ottawa District Office 2430 Don Reid Drive Ottawa Ontario  [K1H1E1 |T: (613) 521-3450 ext.229 |F: (613) 521-5437 |marc.lesieur@ontario.ca
Ministy of the Environment Ms. Alida Mitton Environmental Planner Kinsgton Regional Office P.O. Box 22032 Unit 3, 1259 Gardiners Road Kingston Ontario  [K7M 8S5 |T: (613) 540-6861 F: (613) 548-6908 |alida.mitton@ontario.ca
Ontario Power Generation Mr. Steve Hounsell Senior Advisor Sustainable Development 700 University Ave. Toronto Ontario  [M5J 2W3 |T: (416) 592-2766 F:(416) 592-7097 [steve.hounsell@opg.com Government Reviewer
Ontario Realty Corporation Mr. John MacKenzie General Manager Planning Asset Review 11th Floor, Ferguson Block, 77 Wellesley Street W. Toronto Ontario  [M7A 1N3  |T: (416) 212-6456 F:(416) 212-1131 [John.MacKenzie@orc.gov.on.ca Government Reviewer
Renfrew Mercury/Renfrew Weekender Mr. Steve Newman Journalist P.O. Box 400 35 Opeongo Road West Renfrew Ontario  |[K7V 4A8 |T: (613) 432-3655 ext. 42 |F: (613) 432-6689 |steve.newman@metroland.com
Township of Adamston-Bromley Ms. Beverly Briscoe Clerk-Treasurer 477 Stone Rd., RR #2 Renfrew Ontario  [K7V 3Z5 |T: (613) 432-2885 F:(613) 432-4052 |admaston@renc.igs.net
Township of Bonnechere Valley Mr. Michael Lett Fire Chief Bonnechere Valley Fire Department P.O. Box 100 49 Bonnechere Street East Eganville Ontario  [KOJ 1TO  |T: (613) 628-3101 F:(613) 628-5736 |eganvillefirechief@yahoo.com
‘Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch & Raglan Ms. Michelle Mantifel Clerk-Treasurer 42 Burnt Bridge Rd Palmer Rapids |Ontario  [KOJ 2E0 T: (613) 758-2061 F:(613) 758-2235 |blrtownship@xplornet.com
Township of Greater Madawaska Mr. John Baird CAO/Clerk-Treasurer Box 180 1101 Francis St. Calabogie Ontario  [KOJ 1HO  |T: (613) 752-2222 F:(613) 752-2617 |greatermadawaska@on.aibn.com
Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards Ms. Lorna Hudder Clerk P.O. Box 39 1 John Street Killaloe Ontario K0J 2A0 T :(613) 757-2300 F:(613) 757-3634 |khr@on.aibn.com
'Township of North Algona-Wilberforce Ms. Marylin Schruder Clerk-Treasurer 1091 Shaw Woods Rd,RR. #1 Eganville Ontario  [KOJ 1TO  |T: (613) 628-2080 F:(613) 628-3341 [naw@nalgonawil.com
Transport Canada Ms. Monique Mosseau Regional Manager Environmental Affairs, Programs Branch Ontario Region 4900 Yonge Street, Suite 300 Toronto Ontario  [M2N 6A5 |T: (416) 952-0485 F:(416) 952-0514 [moussem@tc.gc.ca Government Reviewer

Cambium Environmental Inc.

Person Info





